Ref: 19/12-007#10

Commissioner Jonathan Koppel Commissioner Malcolm Roberts Productivity Commission

skills.workforce.agreement@pc.gov.au

Dear Commissioners Jonathan + Malcolm

On behalf of the NSW Government I enclose our submission to the Productivity Commission's Review of the National Agreement on Skills and Workforce Development.

If you have any questions regarding this submission, please contact Mary Ann O'Loughlin, Deputy Secretary, Skills and Higher Education on

I look forward to seeing the findings from your interim report due on 31 March 2020.

Yours sincerely

The Hon. Dr Geoff Lee MP

Minister for Skills and Tertiary Education

Acting Minister for Sport, Multiculturalism, Seniors and Veterans

2 0 DEC 2019